
 

July 10, 2015 

Councillor Mark Grimes 
Chair of the Board of Governors 
Exhibition Place 
200 Princes’ Blvd. 
Toronto, ON 
M6K 3C3 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
Please accept this correspondence as my official letter of resignation from the Board of Governors of 
Exhibition Place (BOG) effective at the conclusion of the meeting on July 31, 2015.  I currently hold a 
number of other responsibilities including business expansion, education (completing doctorate degree), 
as well as my children (almost an empty nester) to name a few. These responsibilities occupy a large 
part of my calendar and all have impacted my decision. 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed serving one term on the BOG. Over the past four years, I believe our Board 
has effectively tackled a number of difficult issues while maintaining a keen eye on what is strategically 
important for the broader vision and long-term strategy of Exhibition Place. I am extremely thankful to 
have worked with such a dedicated group of individuals.  
 
I would also like to thank Dianne Young and her entire team for their relentless efforts in strategic 
planning, implementation and overall operations for making Exhibition Place what it is today. Far too 
often we overlook the amazing work of our City employees – especially during fiscally restrained times. 
They accomplish so much with so little, and in my humble opinion, we would be lost without them. 
 
Thanks again for the opportunity to serve on the BOG. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Hugh Mansfield  
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